

WHILE TAKING A BREATHER during the annual Terry Fox run recently, Leanne Hutton, left, and Karen Arthur display their pledge cards

Karen is the daughter of David & Evelyn

20 at Brown's U.C.W. meeting

The October meeting of Brown's U.C.W. was held at Brown's School with 20 members attending.

Vice-president Mrs. Geo. Towle opened the meeting with a verse, O Come Let Us Sing to the Lord, followed by a scripture reading. A general Thanksgiving prayer was repeated by everyone.

The minutes and correspondence and business was read by Mrs. John Hawksworth. A donation to Five Oaks and Dr. Grayham Home was discussed. The Thanksgiving offering is to be sent to Seeds for Zaire.

Invitations were read for the Thanksgiving meeting - Oct. 17, Granton bazaar - Oct. 19, Kintore bazaar - Oct. 26, Siloam family fair - Oct. 5.

Mrs. Dave Arthur gave the treasurer's report.

Mrs. Fred Arthur, stewardship and finance convener, opened with the roll call which was answered by a thanksgiving thought.

Mrs. John Conway and Mrs. Clarence Tate performed a duet, Bless This House, followed by Sweet Hour of Prayer. A skit was

presented by Mrs. Murray Kingdon, Mrs. Dave Arthur and Mrs. Geo. Towle - House of Prayer - set in a grandmother's home depicting three generations.

Mrs. Fred Arthur closed their part of the meeting with a prayer. Mrs. Clarence Tate gave the courtesy remarks, announcing that a gift for shut-ins will be the Nov.

roll call.

Mrs. Murray Kingdon closed the meeting with a poem, Slow Me Down Lord. The World Outreach group served lunch.

October 1, 1985

Brown's booms

Brown's Corners extends get well wishes to Muriel Darling, a patient in St. Marys Memorial Hospital, and Madge Elgie, who recently was a hospital patient.

On Sept. 30, 16 girls met at Brown's School, to begin their 4H project on action wear. Joan Vanderpol was elected president, and Jenny Torbet - vice-president. The press reporter and secretary will be a rotating position.

Leaders are Linda Torbet and Joyce Tate, and they outlined the unit and discussed various knit

materials and trims. A sewing box must be assembled for the next meeting, and club name suggestions are to be brought in by each member.

Possible garments and patterns to be made were displayed.

Kristina Tate was the press reporter for this meeting.

John Conway installed the old bell from Brown's School in the church belfry recently. A number of people attending church and Sunday school on Sunday took turns pulling the rope.

Journal argus October 9/985

Browns School bell was purchased in 1888

Bette Sargeant of Tillsonburg was the guest speaker at the Lakeside Women's Institute meeting on Wednesday last week. She spoke on the trip she and her husband Jim took to South Asia to distribute kits to "Sleeping Children Around the World."

Mr. and Mrs. Sargeant are to go again next year to help in the Murray Deyden project.